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November, December 2006

Dear Friends and Colleagues,

Season’s Greetings to all of you and may the New Year be one of great accomplishments both in your personal and professional life! And may your holidays be so pleasant and relaxing that you will return to work ready for any professional challenge!

   November brought us invitations to apply for different international offers which we published as news: Fulbright’s Assistant Program and British Council’s Hornby Trust grant to participate in “Teacher Associations Seminar: Next Steps” held at Cambridge from December 10 through 15.

   On November 25th we held our last Executive Committee meeting of the year where we dealt with important issues concerning the Federation such as how to smooth out problems that usually crop up in FAAPI’s Annual Conference and how to help TAs with dwindling numbers. The meeting was attended not only by AJPI’s President Marcela Burgos Pawlak but also by the Vice-President Patricia Orihuela and FAAPI Annual Conference 2007 Organizing Committee Secretary Amelia Otaiza who announced that consulting with the Jujuy Tourist Board they received assurance there would be no accommodation problems for the coincidence of this academic event with the National Celebration of Students’ Day, so they have set the date for September 19th through 21st, 2007. Furthermore, this might give the attendees the chance to witness some of the float parades.

The venue has already been arranged at a school where there is enough room for publishing houses and other ELT related sponsors to have their specialized exhibition area but also to house  the various workshops that the comprehensive topic, “Cultural Awareness”, leads us to expect.

So we analyzed ways to ease the negotiations between sponsors and the organizing TA by means of point assignation based on the analysis of their performance in the three previous conferences and signing very clear agreements.

Because the venue can hold only 900 attendees the registration will close as soon as that number is reached and will be limited to graduate teachers and senior teacher trainees. Those of you who often visit our website may have already read this news and seen the AJPI website on the right hand column so that you can consult the latest developments. 

As to how to help Associations with dwindling numbers we were unusually fortunate to receive  

the invitation to bid for a Hornby grant to attend British  Council Seminar “Teacher Associations: next steps”, which I did as well as Gabriela Tavella from APIZALS. As fortune would have it, I applied on the advice of  FAAPI’s Executive Committee Members and Gabriela, on the request of her TA’s EC. So you will be able to read our glowing account of our experience as told by Gabriela- whose company made it even more exciting -further down in this Newsletter and learn about our incipient plans to cascade it. 

  “Here we are in our last evening in Cambridge, just trying to cope with the loads of information that we have gathered  during these intensive five days of work and sharing. We have been through a really outstanding experience from both a professional and a personal point of view. A wide mixture of nationalities, a real melting pot of people belonging to completely different cultures and backgrounds. Four continents were represented, Asia, Africa, Europe and America. Sharing others’ experiences and professionalism was one of the most enriching parts of the seminar

The  seminar was on ELT management, focused on Teacher Associations All sessions were  very interactive. Topics such as leadership, project management, marketing, websites, Moodle platforms, promotion, British Council Resources for teacher development, grants and sponsorship were tackled and discussed during these 5 days of intensive exchange and discussion.

The work of the whole week was intended to plan different projects to favour linking and networking among teacher associations. We spent hours after the seminar sessions having “mate” and talking about our national needs without forgetting that each of our local associations has very different profiles and specific needs. We ended up presenting a national project to help local associations develop and a joint project with Latin American countries present at the seminar (Chile, Brazil, Mexico and Argentina).  

Talking about networking, the whole group attending the seminar is now in touch through a MOODLE platform, a virtual learning environment which will enable us to know about how each of the projects is being developed in each of the countries/areas/ regions. Five bloggers were nominated and they reported on our daily work. You can follow the day by day development of the seminar by surfing the British Council website.
We are really very thankful to the British Council for having given us this great opportunity to learn how to enhance FAAPI’S work  with and for the member associations.”

For me, as President of the Federation, apart from the fantastic chance to share the academic experience of learning Management Skills to pass them on to all those ELT interested in getting them, being in Cambridge, England, together with other  ELT professionals from abroad, the sheer fact that we could share the passion for serving the mission and vision of the Federation in spite of our differing national realities was more than enough to rekindle our  faith in its accomplishment however difficult it may appear to others.

The highlights of the seminar:
The British Council Team in which George Pickering excelled in his role as Course Director marking the way and the rhythm and seasoning each session with the right jokes and/ or quotations. While Gillian Self, Event Manager, God bless her own hospitable self,  for few- if any- people might have been so fit for the task!  Penny Trigg, the English Language Networking Manager, with her low profile efficiency was permanently alert to any  nuance and every news. Not to speak of the contributors, each of whom made us aware of the wonderful resources available to pass them on to you, so I will just mention a few,

· Nik Peachey, Manager, Teaching Websites, showed us how to make the most of the British Council website and its very generous high quality offerings apart from presenting each of us with a CD to be freely copied and shared out.

· Jeremy Harmer, writer and teacher trainer (well-known in Argentina) delighted us with his witty talk “When did candles become obsolete?” a shrewd invitation to be critically responsible in our acceptance of technological resources in the EL classroom.

· Brana Lisic, ELT and Science Manager, enchanted us  with her vibrant communicative skills infectiously rallying us to search for sponsors.

· Gavin Dudeney, Co-director E-consultants,  led us to peep into a technological world to come and to wonder how to afford it if ever…

· Pat Grounds, Special Projects Manager for the British Council, Mexico, opened up a broader horizon for the Latin American Federation or Association of Teachers of English we have envisaged for the last five years…

We have met so many wonderfully warm people like Barbara Hewitt and Mark Hopkins, but I feel we must pay special tribute to the British Council Argentina Manager of Knowledge and Learning,  Mary Godward and to Teresa Fernandez who helped to make our trip so easy with their detailed itinerary anticipating any question.

So the next steps in our Federation will consist in sharing what we have learnt to further its objectives and in thus doing furthering our member TAs  professional development. Our project has to be discussed and agreed on but we might be able to announce it in our next Newsletter. So be on the lookout. 
Miscellanea

 November brings Thanksgiving on the last weekend, a celebration Americans associate with the Pilgrims; but that name was not applied to the Puritans (by Governor William Bradford) until 1630, nine years after the first Thanksgiving. Back in 1620, when the Mayflower crossed the Atlantic, its passengers referred to themselves as Puritans- the Latin word for purity, a reflection of the religious group’s intent to purify the Church of England.   

***

November the 5th is Guy Fawkes  Day observed in England in commemoration of  the seizure of Guy Fawkes in 1605 for an attempt to blow up the Houses of Parliament  displaying and burning a grotesque effigy, also called guy. The development of the word from a term to describe a person of grotesque appearance on to designate  any man or fellow, but currently meaning person, usually used in plural to refer to the members of a group regardless of sex  or any individual, creature, has quite remarkable.  

***

Here goes a number of Christmas jokes and riddles  borrowed from the Newsletter of MELT, the TA from Georgia whose Editor is Neli Kukhaleishivili, the Association Chairperson. Interestingly their witty motto goes “MELT teachers melt in quality.” 

1. What do elves learn in school?

2. What Christmas carol is parents’ favourite?

3. Why does Santa have three gardens?

4. What do snowmen eat for breakfast?

5. What do you get when you cross a snowman and a vampire?

6. What kind of bird can write?

7. What does a cat on the beach have in common with Christmas?

We scrambled the answers for you:

a.  Sandy Claws. 

b.  Frosty Flakes

c.  Frostbite.

d. The alph-bet.

e. Silent Night.

f.  To say “hoe, hoe, hoe!

g. The pen-guin.

***

Warmest regards,

Norma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga

                                                                                                                                                      FAAPI President
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